Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, June 13, 2023

Redwood Collegiate Academy

1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Chairperson Webb. Board members in attendance:




Sandra Boyce

No
Rebecca Brown

Yes



Anne Ford

No

Jay Joseph

Yes

Kip Webb

Yes

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, Jim Switzer, Melinda Decker and Caleb Cimmiyotti were present.  

On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ The school year ended with promotion and graduation ceremonies. RA enjoyed a lot of other fun end of year events including Bound week, as well as end-of-year parties and outings. The year felt like it ended on a generally good note. Teaching staff for both schools wrapped everything up last Friday before they departed for summer.   Most administrative staff will continue working through this week and at least part of next week, and summer school for both schools began yesterday, and will run through June 30th with the ELOP program for grades 4-6 continuing on through July. Sequoia is still looking to fill a one-year temporary teaching position that does small group pullout work with Sequoia students, as is part of their CSI (comprehensive support and improvement) plan, as written into their LCAP. The full-time science teacher is also still open. The schools do have Jeanne Metcalf teaching science next year as a substitute. She does possess a science credential and is an extremely experienced science teacher. All other positions are filled.  Miss Esau will be leaving.  Savannah Marlow, who is also a Redwood alumni, class of 2015 has accepted the math position.  The schools are also going to develop the Home Arts building into an indoor fitness area and are negotiating with the fairgrounds to rent a field for use by the soccer team and the fitness program. The schools are still enrolling for next year.  Both schools will continue outreach over the summer.  The schools just had a booth at the spring carnival. Redwood’s enrollment is sitting at approximately 120 for next year down from 130 pre-pandemic at this time of year. Redwood’s 7th grade enrollment is really strong for next year, so if that trend continues for a few more years, enrollment will improve.  Next year’s calendar is posted --school will start on August 21st and let out for summer on June 6th.
Secretary’s Report ~ Sequoia ended the year with a very successful Promotion and Graduation.  Melinda did an excellent job presiding over the Promotion Ceremony.  The SCA 7s also attended an overnight fieldtrip at the coast as well as a successful Achievement Day. SCA enrollment for next year is currently 106. This is 12 less than this time less year.  The school has openings in all grades, except 6th grade.  The school is using all platforms including social media, print and radio to advertise.  The school is also investing in new signage on State Street to attract attention to the campus.
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 6/5/22 shows current cash of $3,889,458.  The May apportionment has not been posted.  At the end of April, the cash was at $4,197,647.  The cash flow is about $762,950 more than projected in the Second Interim Report which was $3,434,697.  According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year.  The revised budgets for this year reflect the expenses and revenue for the year as well as projected spending based on historical trends for the remainder of the year. The 5800 series contains the final SPED expenses and oversight bills that have yet to be paid.  The 5600 and 5400 series expenses usually come in after the fiscal year has closed, but will be posted to the 2022-2023 budget.  
Enclosed in the board packet is the 2022 tax return for the board’s review. The estimated actuals reflect current actuals, and known expenses for the remainder of the fiscal year.  One major change from interims is large adjustments to expect revenue due to some overestimations of apportionment last year by MCOE.  Given last year’s books are closed, those adjustment must be made to this year’s revenue.

Next year’s budget is based on next year’s proposed teaching schedules and expenses. There are some changes in the staffing levels, specifically at the administrative level, with the retirement of Jim Switzer at the end of October.
Safety and Facilities Report ~The staff is preparing to move out of the Flower Building, Junior Building and Home Arts Building.  The movers will be here tomorrow.  The buildings will then be painted.  Some additional walls are being added to Sequoia this summer.
II. Consent Items

a. On a motion by R. Brown and a second by J. Joseph, the board voted (3-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of May 2, 2023.
III. Boarding Training-  Elna Gordon and Selah Sawyer providing training regarding Special Education and school funding sources. Training time 00:35 total year to date is 2:11.
IV. Discussion Item—The Principals for Redwood Collegiate Academy and Sequoia Career  Academy discussed data pertaining to the Local Indicators.

V. Regular Meeting—Action Items 

a. Approval of the Revised 2022-2023 Budgets- On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Brown, the board voted (3-0) to approve the revised 2021-2022 budget for Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy. 

b. Approval of the Report of the 2022-2023 Estimated Actuals and 2023-2024 Budgets- On a first by R. Brown and a second by J. Joseph, the board voted (3-0) to approve the report of the 2022-2023 estimated actuals and 2023-2024 budgets.

c. Approval of Education Protection Account Expenditures 2022-2023 and 2023-2024- On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Brown, the board voted (3-0) to approve the EPA expenditures for Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy.
d. Approval of the Local Control Accountability Plans in conjunction with the report on the Local Indicator results- On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Brown, the board voted (3-0) to approve the Local Control and Accountability Plans and the Annual Updates for Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy.
e. Approval of Salary Schedule Revisions- On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Brown, the board voted (3-0) to approve revisions to the 2023-2024 salary schedule.
f. Approval of MOU with UUSD On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Brown, the board voted (3-0) to approve the MOU with Ukiah Unified for Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy
g. Approval of Appointment of Officers- On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Brown, the board voted (3-0) to approve the appointment of Selah Sawyer as corporate President and Elna Gordon as corporate Secretary/Treasurer to begin July 1, 2023.

VI. Public Comment for Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.

VII.
Next Regular Meeting-- The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, September 12, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Collegiate Academy.
VIII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 7:26 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, June 8, 2023, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Sequoia Career Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


